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November 2021
To all MLAs

Ensuring the 10-year Mental Health Strategy delivers much needed counselling support
We are a Forum representing over 800 members, all professionally qualified counsellors and psychotherapists from across Northern Ireland.  We were keen to write to you to highlight some concerns we have with implementation of the Mental Health Strategy, and the need to ensure it delivers much needed counselling support to address the growing need we are seeing across our communities 
· Counselling is a professional and essential service on a par with other professions but unfortunately not offered the same parity of esteem.   We are a highly trained and skilled workforce of individuals adhering to the ethical framework of the British Association of Counselling and Psychotherapy (BACP), to whom we hold ourselves accountable.  
· We ask that counselling has representation at a strategic level to assist in the development and delivery of the Mental Health Strategy.  We are willing to be part of multidisciplinary teams necessary to ensure an effective response to the mental health crisis for delivery of timely access to appropriate services.  

· Primary care is the gateway to services and GPs already refer patients to counsellors, both in-house practitioners and third sector organisations.   Early intervention to accessible services would alleviate the pressure on secondary care which is already overstretched.  

· There have been longstanding gaps in provision which have been exacerbated by the pandemic.  Therefore, it is imperative that the recent £11b per annum investment (the largest annual funding settlement to Northern Ireland since devolution) and future money from the Health and Care Levy, should be used urgently to invest in counselling.
We are calling for MLAs to lobby their respective parties to ensure the upcoming election manifestos include the following commitments:
1. To secure the £1.2b shortfall in the Mental Health Strategy’s Funding Plan (which has cross party support) and commit to ensuring this will enable appropriate counselling provision across Northern Ireland
2. To ensure the Protect Life 2 Suicide Prevention Strategy (which currently receives funding of £10million per year) is increased by 26% over the next three years to meet the existing shortfall
3. To ensure a holistic mental health workforce strategy is put in place urgently which fully deploys the underutilised counselling workforce
The Mental Health Champion, Professor Siobhan O’Neill, has recently written to all party leaders in Northern Ireland to secure support for the first two of these tasks, so there is already growing support.
We believe the delivery of The Third Task will be instrumental in offering a broader range of mental health support services to meet the psychological and wellbeing needs of us all in Northern Ireland. Our call to action is supported by the British Association for Counselling and Psychotherapy 
Thank you for reading this letter and we respectfully request your support.  We would appreciate the opportunity to discuss these matters further Contact No.07775947991
Patron: Baroness May Blood

